
From: Mishaan, Jessica  
Sent: Wednesday, January 04, 2017 4:14 PM 
To: mdonoghue@smcvt.edu 
Subject: Public Records Request 2016-12- 18  
 
Dear Mike, 
 
Attached please find the record we have in response to your public record act request below.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Jessica Mishaan | Paralegal 
Office of the Governor 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-0101 
802.828.3333 
 
From: Donoghue, Michael [mailto:mdonoghue@smcvt.edu]  
Sent: Thursday, December 29, 2016 7:24 PM 
To: London, Sarah <Sarah.London@vermont.gov>; Coriell, Scott <Scott.Coriell@vermont.gov> 
Cc: Allen, Susan <Susan.Allen@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Public Records Request 2016-12- 18  
 
 
Dear Sarah/Scott, 
 
Hope all is well as you both count down your final days. 
 
Thank you for your service to Vermont.  You have both been wonderful in state jobs that tend to be 
pretty thankless --  probably a majority of the time.  I deeply appreciate your efforts not just for me, but 
for all Vermonters.   
 
Can’t let you go without at least one final Public Records request!  
 
Please consider this a request under Vermont’s Public Records Law.  
 
We are seeking copies of all proposed drafts of the new Vermont State Police Media policy/policies that 
the state police say was shipped to the office of Governor Peter Shumlin or his staff for review.   (I 
believe this could have been as much as November 2013.)    

Please include any and all records and communications -- written, electronic or otherwise --  including, 
but not limited to emails, reports, letters, memos, messages, text messages, voice mails etc. with any 
and all follow-up discussion, messages or communications between the Department of Public 
Safety/Vermont State Police and the Governor and/or members of his staff.  
 
As noted we are looking for all drafts, including any that were rejected or sent back with comments 
and/or for re-write or further consideration. 
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We have been told that at least one policy was forwarded there more than a year ago.  What ever 
happened to that proposal?   
 
Please call if you have any questions. 
 
 
Mike Donoghue 
(802) 310-7866 
 
 
 
 



From: London, Sarah [Sarah.London@state.vt.us] 

Sent: Wednesday, November 13, 2013 6:10 PM 

To: Miller, Elizabeth; Allen, Susan 

Subject: word from Keith 

 

 
Is that the two hour media meeting this morning went quite well.  Keith said everyone there made a 
number of helpful comments and seemed to appreciate the meeting.  According to Keith, no one 
seemed to push back on victim info.  Mike raised BAC issue, Keith said that is best directed at State’s 
Attorneys prosecuting the case.  Didn’t seem like meeting was dominated by that or any one issue.  DPS 
is going to take some time with the document to respond to feedback in a number of places – Keith said 
it was very helpful to get their eyes on it.  When asked if it was helpful and productive and did they want 
to do it again, group responded yes.  I believe next meeting will be about (hopefully) finalizing the media 
policy, and also about public record act requests more generally.  Over all, sounds good.   
 
Sarah London 
Counsel to the Governor 
802-828-3333 
sarah.london@state.vt.us 
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